
Temporary closure of park located east
of Fan Kam Road

     The Leisure and Cultural Services Department announced today (December
6) that the park located east of Fan Kam Road (i.e. part of the Old Course of
the Fanling Golf Course) will be temporarily closed from December 7 to 9 to
facilitate an event to be held at the Fanling Golf Course. The fee-charging
carpark will continue to be open during the period. The park will be reopened
for public use at 9am on December 10.

     Members of the public who plan to visit the park can walk from Exit B1
of the Sheung Shui MTR Station for about 20 minutes, or take various bus and
minibus routes to get there. A fee-charging public carpark is also available
at the park for public use.
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